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1. IMPORTANT INSTRUCTIONS TO BIDDERS 

 

This addendum must be read, signed and dated by the bidder and included with the bid 

documents submitted by the bidder on or before the bid closing date and time. Failure to 

include this addendum with the bid documents may result in bid rejection. 

 

Bidder will carefully note the inclusion of this addendum on the bid form. 

 

2. ATTACHMENTS TO THIS ADDENDUM: 

 

3. CHANGES/CORRECTIONS/ADDITIONS/DELETIONS: 

 

The contact for this proposal, substituted in all references in the bid document, shall be 

Deputy Village Administrator Christina Burns, cburns@oswegoil.org, 630-551-239. 

 

4. QUESTIONS: 

a. QUESTION: What is the anticipated start date for this project?  

RESPONSE:  Village would anticipate and understands that the start date 

would be subject to but not limited to the selection process, final approval of 

contract documents, availability of construction materials, and submittal/review 

of the selected contractor’s anticipated schedule. 

 

b. QUESTION:  For Bedding & Haunching, Initial Backfill, and Final backfill 

would a washed 3/4" stone be acceptable in substitution of crushed CA-7 

stone? 

c. RESPONSE: In consideration for washed 3/4" stone to be an acceptable 

substitution for crushed CA-7 stone, the contractor would be required to cap 

and or provide the top/remaining 12” min. of the Final Backfill zone with CA-6 

compacted (road stone) prior to the thickness of the final surface treatment, 

whatever that may be. 

 

d. QUESTION:  Can C900 PVC be substituted for Ductile Iron pipe due to the 

shortages and lead time on Ductile Iron? 

RESPONSE: No, PVC pipe will not be substituted at this time. 

  

e. QUESTION:  Current estimated lead time on ductile iron pipe is 52 weeks. 

Will the completion date be adjusted to material availability? 

RESPONSE:  The Village has arrangements with Kendall County Highway 

Department (KCHD) on a parallel construction project that the Contractor is to 

achieve milestones along with coordination ahead of their project first, this 

should be considered as why the completion date was chosen.  Adjustment of 

the Completion date would be considered upon appropriate written submittal 
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documentation stating the source/reasons of material shortages from qualified 

suppliers/vendors (third-party) along with anticipated schedules adjustments 

being requested by the Contractor for Village to review and make a 

consideration as such.  The Village understands current supply chain 

constraints and would like to accommodate as much as practical for the project 

and do appreciate the contractors being as transparent as possible in the 

process so that the Village can make informed decisions for the project.   

At this time of addendum and as submitted no adjustments have been made 

from the previous completion date statement as found in the Bid Documents. 

 

5. CLARIFICATIONS: 

a. N/A 

 

6. ACKNOWLEDGMENT 

 

The Bidder acknowledges receipt of this Addendum and understands its content to the Bid 

Documents. 

 

7. SIGNATURE AND DATE 

 

 

 

Authorized Signature         Date 

 

 


